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July 26, 2021 

Garner, Iowa 

 

The Hancock County, Iowa, Board of Supervisors met in adjourned session on the above 

captioned date pursuant to adjournment with Supervisors Florence (Sis) Greiman, Gary Rayhons, 

and Jerry J. Tlach present.  Absent:  none. 

 

The minutes of July 19, 2021 meeting were read and approved.  The minutes of July 20, 

2021 meeting were read and approved by Supervisors Rayhons and Tlach.  Supervisor Greiman 

abstained due to not being present for the July 20, 2021 meeting.   

 

A public hearing was held for Gold Eagle Cooperative for the installation of anhydrous 

ammonia tanks on their property located in Bingham Township.  Those present for the hearing 

were Supervisors Greiman, Rayhons, and Tlach, Absent:  none; Clerk to the Auditor Ann 

Hinders, Sheriff Rob Gerdes, Communications/EMA/E911/Zoning Director Andy Buffington, 

County Engineer Jeremy Purvis, and Assessor Marianne Welsch.  Present from the public were 

Angela Nelson-KIOW, Bob Kern, and Nick Frederiksen-ISG.   Present via Go to Meeting was 

Rob Hillesland-Globe Gazette.  Nick Frederiksen from ISG spoke in regards to the construction 

of said project.  On motion by Supervisor Greiman to close the public hearing, seconded by 

Supervisor Tlach.  All ayes.         

 

On motion by Supervisor Tlach, seconded by Supervisor Greiman and carried 

unanimously, the Board gave approval to the following:  Allowance and disallowance of various 

Homestead and Military Credit applications and Disabled Veteran Homestead Tax Credit 

applications.  Appointment of Gary Rayhons as Director on the Central Iowa Community 

Services (CICS) Governing Board for Hancock County.  

 

On motion by Supervisor Greiman, seconded by Supervisor Rayhons and carried 

unanimously, the Board gave approval to the following:  Appointment of Jerry Tlach as 

Alternate Director on Central Iowa Community Services (CICS) Governing Board for Hancock 

County.   

   

On motion by Supervisor Greiman, seconded by Supervisor Tlach and carried 

unanimously, the Board gave approval to the following:  Allowance and disallowance of various 

Business Property Tax Credit applications.   

 

No further business to come before the Board, motion made to adjourn at 10:38 a.m. by 

Supervisor Tlach and carried.  All Supervisors present voting, “Aye,” session to adjourn and will 

meet again on August 3, 2021. 

 

 

ATTEST:  _________________________     ____________________________ 

                  Michelle K. Eisenman, Auditor       Gary Rayhons, Chair 


